To Whom it may Concern:
 
I am writing in regards to my personal interactions with a member of the LUC, Liliana Sanchez.  On January 17, 2019 I attended my first STNC meeting with my son.  My son had just returned home from completing his military service and wanted to become more involved in our community (we are both born and raised in Sunland-Tujunga).
 
As the meeting was called to order, my son and I were seated in the second row, left side of the room. Seated next to me was a life long family friend, Roger Swart and a woman by the name of Sonia, that I had just met that evening.  Seated directly in front of me was a woman I had never seen or spoken to, I had later learned that her name was Liliana Sanchez.
 
This meetings main focus was regarding the removal of the Chair of LUC, Cindy Cleghorn.  As the board members started to conduct a vote, that was clearly not going in favor of Cindy  - Liliana Sanchez turned around to me and got right in my face and stated “F*CK YOU”. I had never spoken to this woman, never interacted with her in any way.  It was not until I was outside that I learned she was “known” for this type of behavior. I had numerous people approach me and tell me she only did this because the meeting was not going in the direction Liliana wanted.
 
I have been a resident of Tujunga for almost 45 years. I attended the local schools and spent almost every weekend at the Little League fields or Sunland Park in some sport activity.  To have someone like Liliana Sanchez representing our community is intolerable. 
 
Neither my son nor I will attend any meetings that Liliana Sanchez is involved with.  It says a lot about a community, if this woman is the best we have to offer.  She needs to be removed in every capacity possible, from any and all boards of Sunland Tujunga.
 
 
Sincerely,
Ginger Henry

